## Area residents enjoy holidays

By Mrs. R. Coulter Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Swallow and children, Douglas, Leon, Shelly and Gregory, have been enjoying a motor trip to the East Coast.

Rev. and Mrs. G. F. Kelly, Toronto, visited with Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Readhead for several days recently.

Charles Lockley and Linda of Hamilton, and Mr. and Mrs. Ira Cowan, Palermo, are visiting this week with Mr. and Mrs. Jack Coulter and Blaine at their summer cottage near Dorset.

A. R. Coulter is attending the Canadian Federation of Agricultural semi-annual meeting in Dartmouth, Nova Scotia, this week.

Mrs. Robert Raymond, Orillia, is visiting with Mr. and Mrs. J. Ayton and Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Coverdale.

Rev. and Mrs. Clifford Waite and family visited Mr. and Mrs. T. E. Ramshaw and other families in the community en route to their new home near Sarnia where Mr. Waite has been appointed to a two-point pastoral charge.

## Senior citizens hold picnic at Crawford's Lake

A most enjoyable picnic luncheon and afternoon was spent at Crawford's Lake on Thursday, July 21 from 1 to 4 p.m. by 55 members of Milton Senior Citizens Club.

The weather was perfect, warm, sunny, and the beautiful lake and surroundings afforded every comfort.

A short business meeting was conducted by the president, F. W. Harbottle, who called on A. Watson, first vice-president, to express the thanks and appreciation of the club to Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Crawford for their kind invitation, and use of the

spacious grounds. There was just one July birthday for the birthday song.

Two announcements were made, bus trip to Toronto, and ferry to the island on August 4, leaving Milton at 9.30 a.m.; and on September 14th, at 1 p.m. Hanover Friendship Senior Citizens Club will visit our Club for a pot luck luncheon and afternoon program.

Games, visiting and walking around the lake finished a pleasant afternoon together.

## Call mass rally for labor council on September 7

The Oakville and District Labor Council representing some 32 local unions with a total affiliation of 11,000 members has now set the date for a mass rally at Oakville's 707 UAW Galaxy Club for September 7, 1966. The event will take place two days after Labor Day.

The mass gathering is called in support of the Ontario Federation of Labor's Anti-injunction campaign which endeavors to abolish the use of injunctions in peaceful labor disputes. The Ontario Federation of Labor meantime has established an anti-injunction campaign fund with the goal of one half million dollars, from its one half million affiliated members in the Province of Ontario. (\$1.00 per unionist is deemed a fair share).

The Oakville and District Labor Council recently donated \$100 to the campaign chest and has now urged all area affiliates to give financial support to the OFL campaign.

Said G. G. Heym, president of the Labor body: "because of vacation plant shutdowns during the month of July and the big vacation shutdown in August at the Ford Motor Company Oakville Plant, we were unable to schedule the mass meeting immediately."

First vice - president Pat Clancy who was elected as the Labor Group's Injunction Campaign Co-ordinator will be in charge of the meeting arrangements. He stated "we have informed our affiliates of the event and we expect that the MPP and MP of our area will also be in attendance to inform themselves of labor's feeling on this inadequate law (injunctions). Rejection and abolishment of this law is our aim and concern."

Others to likely attend the meeting will be president Archer of the Ontario Federation of Labor, Regional Officers of the Canadian Labor Congress and area labor leaders.

**FUEL HAZARDS** With the high use of tractors and combines at work this month Ontario's farmers will lose or badly damage some of these machines by fire. Gasoline is liquid dynamite when handled improperly. Always shut off the engine and allow it to cool off before refuelling. The heavier than air vapors flowing down over the hot manifold could start a fire.

